
There is lots still happening at
Bidwell Brook even though we're
reaching the end of the term. 
 Careers Week was a great success
with opportunities for pupils to
meet professionals and trade
personnel who came into classes.  

Today:
Tempest Photography
visiting BB

Friday 24th March:
Last day to send in
Easter Raffle donations
please!

Friday 24th March:
9.45 am PTFA Meeting

Wednesday 29th March:
Meet Kate Bromage and visit
the classrooms

Wednesday 29th March:
British Science Day

Wednesday 29th March:
Easter Raffle Draw at
11.45 am

Friday 31st March:
Last day of term

Tuesday 18th April:
Pupils return to school

Wednesday 26th April:
Online Safety training at
1.30 pm for families

Friday 28th April:
BB Plant Sale, Totnes

and ....

Friday 26th May:
Duke of Edinburgh Coffee
Morning

FAMILY
NEWSLETTER

WHAT'S COMING UP

22ND MARCH 2023

SEND Improvement Family Sessions - Book your place and
have a say!
Lego Donations - if you have any spare, we'd love it please!
Post 16 Transport and Bursary - when our pupils move into
Post 16, automatic School Transport stops and families
need to apply and pay for a "vacant seat".  Letters coming
out shortly from Transport.
Photo ID - you must now take photo ID with you when you
wish to vote at the polling station.
Changes to Adult Services - there are changes happening
with Adult Services ie centres closing etc.  Have your say on
consultations available on DCC's website.
Free School Meal Vouchers - heading your way for Easter
and the May half term holiday.
Food Wastage - take the survey and find hints and tips to
help cut down on food wastage.
Parent Zone - take the survey to help Parent Zone create
relevant and effective media learning resources for our
children and young people.
DIAS Training Sessions - learn all about EHCP reviews and
demystifying SEND.  Book your place now.
CEA Cinema Card - apply for a card. Cost = £6.
Hearing Guides - helpful tutorials on DCC's website.
Hollow Lane Club - the club is unfortunately not running this
summer at Dartington.
HAF Programme - book your place and request support with
funding, if needed.

SUMMARY

Red Nose Day was good fun and we're looking
forward to seeing you next Wednesday when you
meet Kate Bromage and if you can, visit the
classrooms.

Nikki



SEND IMPROVEMENT FAMILY ENGAGEMENT SESSIONS

Willand Village Hall, Willand: Monday 27 March, 12pm to 2pm 
South Brent Old School Community Centre: Thursday 30 March, 10am
to 12pm 
Bishops Nympton Parish Hall: Monday 24 April, 11am to 1pm

The sessions will include service leads from NHS Devon, Devon
County Council and Children and Family Health Devon.
We will outline the actions in the Devon SEND Improvement Plan,
before breaking into groups to discuss how we can all work together
with parents to deliver it. You can read a summary of the draft
improvement plan on the SEND Local Offer website. 
We are here to hear and learn from your experiences.

Booking now open for SEND improvement family engagement sessions

 
Devon County Council is inviting all parent carers of children and young
people with SEND to join them to discuss how they can improve SEND
provision across the local area both now and in the future.

You can now book a place at one of the sessions this March and April: 

These sessions are the first set in a series Devon County Council will hold
throughout the year. They will also be organising a virtual version for
people who are unable to attend in person. 

What will the sessions cover 

  
Unfortunately, we will not be able to supply updates on individual
casework on the day. However, we will signpost and share contact
details of people that can help. 

How to get involved 

You can book your place at a session on Eventbrite using the links above.

http://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAzMDMuNzI2NDIzMzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ldmVudGJyaXRlLmNvLnVrL2UvZGV2b24tc2VuZC1mYW1pbHktZW5nYWdlbWVudC1zZXNzaW9ucy10aWNrZXRzLTU2OTM0MzA0OTM4NyJ9.K51jiVkhSMeNBuBBPxm5-faNz0DZR1h8o7RYWvZMFRY/s/1565614554/br/155525783392-l
http://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAzMDMuNzI2NDIzMzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ldmVudGJyaXRlLmNvLnVrL2UvZGV2b24tc2VuZC1mYW1pbHktZW5nYWdlbWVudC1zZXNzaW9ucy10aWNrZXRzLTU2OTM0MzA0OTM4NyJ9.K51jiVkhSMeNBuBBPxm5-faNz0DZR1h8o7RYWvZMFRY/s/1565614554/br/155525783392-l
http://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAzMDMuNzI2NDIzMzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ldmVudGJyaXRlLmNvLnVrL2UvZGV2b24tc2VuZC1mYW1pbHktZW5nYWdlbWVudC1zZXNzaW9ucy10aWNrZXRzLTU2OTQyMDk0MjM2NyJ9.tI0uHNkwQ7am9RlXw_L4wpYixoeGXqMDC3-nSY276cU/s/1565614554/br/155525783392-l
http://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAzMDMuNzI2NDIzMzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ldmVudGJyaXRlLmNvLnVrL2UvZGV2b24tc2VuZC1mYW1pbHktZW5nYWdlbWVudC1zZXNzaW9ucy10aWNrZXRzLTU2OTQyMDk0MjM2NyJ9.tI0uHNkwQ7am9RlXw_L4wpYixoeGXqMDC3-nSY276cU/s/1565614554/br/155525783392-l
http://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAzMDMuNzI2NDIzMzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5ldmVudGJyaXRlLmNvLnVrL2UvZGV2b24tc2VuZC1mYW1pbHktZW5nYWdlbWVudC1zZXNzaW9ucy10aWNrZXRzLTU2OTQyMjY1NzQ5NyJ9.ufNHldclH8Zdg3oumPU-WIMERQthayhF0IuPnDM7FN8/s/1565614554/br/155525783392-l
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.devon.gov.uk%2Feducation-and-families%2Fsend-local-offer%2Fworking-together%2Fwhat-we-are-doing%2Fthe-send-improvement-board%2Fdevon-send-local-area-improvement-plan%2Fdevon-send-local-area-improvement-plan-summary%2F&data=05%7C01%7CShayna.Stanbury%40devon.gov.uk%7Cadec4f1caad34f57583308db1b43ab9d%7C8da13783cb68443fbb4b997f77fd5bfb%7C0%7C0%7C638133749675591574%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=24Vrrq5m0zKMxGAENomh9GEcjKMmHlILIc3ZwpQGSlY%3D&reserved=0
http://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.devon.gov.uk%2Feducation-and-families%2Fsend-local-offer%2Fworking-together%2Fwhat-we-are-doing%2Fthe-send-improvement-board%2Fdevon-send-local-area-improvement-plan%2Fdevon-send-local-area-improvement-plan-summary%2F&data=05%7C01%7CShayna.Stanbury%40devon.gov.uk%7Cadec4f1caad34f57583308db1b43ab9d%7C8da13783cb68443fbb4b997f77fd5bfb%7C0%7C0%7C638133749675591574%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=24Vrrq5m0zKMxGAENomh9GEcjKMmHlILIc3ZwpQGSlY%3D&reserved=0


Last Wednesday, we held a training/information
session in school on the best way to support
your child or young person when they are online.  
Topics included social media settings,
information about gaming and conversations
you may wish to have with your child or young
person around their amount of "screen time" .

We appreciate the date was set prior to the NEU
Strike Action, so unfortunately we didn't see 
 many families.  However, we'll be running one
more session after Easter.  Please put
Wednesday 26th April at 1.30 pm in your diary. 
 Thank you.

If you have too many pieces of lego at home, or your young person
no longer plays with lego, please could you consider donating 
 some to us?  We would LOVE more lego in school!  Thank you very
much.

EASTER RAFFLE DRAW

E-SAFETY

 LEGO

POST 16 TRANSPORT AND BURSARIES - FOR YOUR INFORMATION

When a young person moves from secondary education into Post 16,
free DCC School Transport stops.  This happens to all students who
travel to school on DCC Transport, whether they are in mainstream
settings or SEN schools.  To be able to gain a Post-16 seat on a DCC
vehicle, families need to apply for a ‘vacant seat’.  If there is a 'vacant
seat' available and the application is successful, families will need to
pay for this.  At this point, families can apply to our 16-19 Bursary Fund
if they are unable to meet the costs themselves.  Letters regarding
the above are usually sent by DCC School Transport around this time
of year, so please keep a look out.

Thank you so much to those who have sent in
donations for our Easter "Sweet Treats" raffle.  If you
can spare a sweet item or two, donations will be
gratefully received until Friday 24th March.

Please don't forget to return your raffle ticket stubs,
monies and any unused tickets back to the office. 
 We'll be making the draw at 11.45 am on Wednesday
29th March!



PHOTO ID

What are the new photo ID rules?
The UK Government has introduced a
requirement for voters to show photo
ID when voting at a polling station in
some elections. This new requirement
will apply for the first time in England at
the local elections on Thursday 4th May.

Local elections
Police and Crime Commissioner elections
UK parliamentary by-elections
Recall petitions

a passport issued by the UK, any of the Channel Islands, the Isle of
Man, a British Overseas Territory, an EEA state, or a Commonwealth
country
a photographic driving licence issued by the UK
a biometric immigration document
an identity card bearing the Proof of Age Standards Scheme
hologram
a Ministry of Defence Form 90 (Defence Identity Card)
a Blue Badge
a national identity card issued by an EEA state
an Older Person’s Bus Pass
a Disabled Person’s Bus Pass
a Freedom Pass
an Oyster 60+ Card

What are the new photo ID rules?

The UK Government has introduced a requirement for voters to show
photo ID when voting at a polling station in some elections. The new rules
will apply to:

In Devon, there are district and city council elections on Thursday 4th
May, so you will need an accepted form of photo ID if you want to vote in
person.

What forms of photo ID can I use to vote?

Remember to take one of these forms of ID with you to show at the door,
otherwise you may not be allowed to vote:

You can use your photo ID if it's out of date, as long as the photo still
looks like you. The name on your ID should be the same name you used to
register to vote.



MAKATON SIGNS

 CHANGES TO SERVICES FOR ADULTS

This

Are you aware of DCC consultations on their "Have Your Say" webpage? 
 For example, there are proposed changes for the Respite services and
Day services for adults with learning disabilities at New Treetops, Pine Park
(Honiton) and Nichols Way?
Adult Social Care Archives - Have Your Say (devon.gov.uk)

There are concerns that reduced services might impact on future families
who have children who are not yet adults, but might need the support in
the future.  If you feel strongly about this subject, and not just for the
services mentioned above, make sure you have your say and also support
Mencap who are exploring this topic right now.

http://www.devon.gov.uk/haveyoursay/categories/social-care/
http://www.exetermencap.org/p/news.html
http://www.exetermencap.org/p/news.html


Although most us have a food waste collection, a recent study of Devon's
black rubbish bins found around 28% of the contents was food, almost
half of which was still in its original packaging.

The study also found large amounts of plastic and paper were being put
into black bins that could have been recycled if it had been put into the
correct kerbside container. 

With the cost-of-living crisis continuing, reducing food waste and making
food go further is one area that can help keep household expenses down. 

Visit the Love Food Hate Waste website to take a short quiz and receive
personalised advice to help you make more of the food you already have
to save time and money in the kitchen.

And if food waste is unavoidable, it is much better to put it the food waste
collection for processing into valuable energy and fertiliser rather than
throwing it away for costly incineration. If all the recyclable waste was
recycled, it would save £3.9 million in Devon, which could be spent on
other much needed services.

FREE SCHOOL MEAL VOUCHERS

FOOD WASTAGE

Free School Meal vouchers will be heading your
way shortly.  £30's worth of vouchers will be
provided for the Easter break and £15 for the May
half term holiday.

37,000 tonnes of food across Devon is
being thrown away, and much of it hasn’t
even been opened!

Shocking new figures reveal that over a
quarter of what we put in our ‘black bin’
waste is food – and much of it unopened!

PARENTZONE - SURVEY

Parent Zone is currently gathering information to help
create resources that can support a media literacy
education for children with speech, language and
communication needs.  This will help children and
young people learn important skills for engaging
confidently and safely with life online. Would you like
to complete an online survey to help inform Parent
Zone on the way they design and evaluate resources
and services?

Link to survey
here

http://www.lovefoodhatewaste.com/take-action-save-food/food-waste-action-week
http://www.lovefoodhatewaste.com/take-action-save-food/food-waste-action-week
http://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAzMTAuNzMwOTc2MTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5kZXZvbi5nb3YudWsvbmV3cy9mb29kLXdhc3RlLWFjdGlvbi13ZWVrLWdvb2QtZm9vZC1pcy1iZWluZy10aHJvd24tYXdheS1hbmQtbXVjaC1vZi1pdC1oYXNudC1ldmVuLWJlZW4tb3BlbmVkLyJ9.MgftyrelsKf6jPttaytT5v3sq4sR0qEBIbliEAKx_rs/s/939871477/br/155953609729-l
http://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd2BoPBEW33CEvesvpy91A4XkxYDoOOfHUP_6_gnGDh3vU49g/viewform


DIAS PARENT TRAINING SESSIONS

DiAS parent training session dates are now live for the
Summer term. Book your place now.  All sessions are online
and free of charge.

CEA CINEMA CARD

Demystifying SEND
Demystifying SEND information sessions for parents and carers of children
with SEND, about how to find clear information and support.
Tuesday 25th April 2023 = 10.30-12.30
To book a session please follow the link to Eventbrite.

EHCP Review Mythbusting
Have you got an annual review of your child’s EHC plan coming up? Then
come along to a EHC Plan Reviews – Myth busting parent session and find
out what you need to know and do.
Wednesday 3rd May 2023 = 10.30-12.30
To book a session please follow the link to Eventbrite.

Listening to your Child’s Views
An online session about helping a child with SEND express how they feel
about school.
Tuesday 9th May 10.30-12.30
Book a place on this event on Eventbrite.

The CEA Card is a national card scheme developed for UK
cinemas by the UK Cinema Association (UKCA).  It enables a
disabled cinema guest to receive a complimentary ticket
for someone to go with them when they visit a participating
cinema.

The Card is also one way for cinemas to make sure they look
after their disabled guests. If you require an adjustment to
visit a cinema because of your disability, cinema staff
should make them for you whether you have a CEA Card or
not.

To apply for a card costs £6.  Click here.

http://www.eventbrite.com/e/demystifying-send-special-educational-needs-and-disabilities-tickets-127732273669
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Fdemystifying-send-special-educational-needs-and-disabilities-tickets-127732273669&data=05%7C01%7Cearlyhelpsouthsecure-mailbox%40devon.gov.uk%7C6982d2a53f87400b94e808db253c1860%7C8da13783cb68443fbb4b997f77fd5bfb%7C0%7C0%7C638144712259947308%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2BVNUuIJ0HUJ0Y2XmybmhSONDTXkh1wz52p1SMk3PuBk%3D&reserved=0
http://www.eventbrite.com/e/education-health-and-care-plan-ehcp-review-mythbusting-tickets-156716259551
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Feducation-health-and-care-plan-ehcp-review-mythbusting-tickets-156716259551&data=05%7C01%7Cearlyhelpsouthsecure-mailbox%40devon.gov.uk%7C6982d2a53f87400b94e808db253c1860%7C8da13783cb68443fbb4b997f77fd5bfb%7C0%7C0%7C638144712259947308%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UF2X%2Fyanl7EX6YRwAKwOuwSDJ2w26S2WGa2D%2BMT%2B9mc%3D&reserved=0
http://www.eventbrite.com/e/listening-to-your-childs-views-tickets-154265433063
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.com%2Fe%2Flistening-to-your-childs-views-tickets-154265433063&data=05%7C01%7Cearlyhelpsouthsecure-mailbox%40devon.gov.uk%7C6982d2a53f87400b94e808db253c1860%7C8da13783cb68443fbb4b997f77fd5bfb%7C0%7C0%7C638144712259947308%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CQkWJgm%2BJj6PflwXegOFiCbWykRQurAN7jsygQ7iE88%3D&reserved=0
http://www.ceacard.co.uk/apply


You may have heard by now that unfortunately, the
Hollow Lane Club is unable to run their Summer Club at
Dartington this year. Despite huge efforts by the team
they have been unable to recruit sufficient staff and
now feel they have exhausted all options.  If the
situation rapidly changes they will review this decision
but felt it is fairer to let parents/carers know as early
possible so you can consider alternative arrangements.

HEARING GUIDES

HOLLOW LANE CLUB - SUMMER 2023

The Holiday Activities and Food (HAF) programme is delivered by a number of
different individuals and organisations across Devon.

To access the programme, you need to book a place through one of the
providers. All clubs will be operating for a minimum of four hours, including a
hot meal. Please note that booking details differ depending on each provider.
The schemes are fully inclusive and accessible, so please discuss your child’s
needs with your chosen provider.

There is now additional funding available from Devon to support providers
when accepting SEN pupils.  If you have had difficulty in the past with
booking a place, please re-try and ask the provider to request the
additional funding available to them to support your child.

Lifeworks currently has spaces - email communityprojects@lifeworks-uk.org
or call 01803 865075.

Devon County Council Hearing Impairment
Team has produced these really useful guides
about using your devices:

HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES AND FOOD PROGRAMME (HAF) 

Listening check of a hearing aid using a stetoclip
Changing hearing aid batteries
Using Phonak Roger touchscreen
Using a Phonak Roger Inspiro transmitter
Retubing an earmould
Muting and unmuting a Roger Inspiro transmitter

Find the videos here and watch them on YouTube: Using your devices
– video guides – Support for schools and settings (devon.gov.uk)

https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/family-support/haf-programme
http://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/document/haf-providers-easter-2023/
mailto:communityprojects@lifeworks-uk.org
http://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAzMDguNzI5MTA3ODEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5kZXZvbi5nb3YudWsvc3VwcG9ydC1zY2hvb2xzLXNldHRpbmdzL3NlbmQvYXJlYXMtb2YtbmVlZC9zZW5zb3J5LWFuZC1vci1waHlzaWNhbC9oZWFyaW5nLWltcGFpcm1lbnQvdXNpbmcteW91ci1kZXZpY2VzLXZpZGVvLWd1aWRlcy8ifQ.ie3xQgE9fD9WkmW6SK058NHjpAV-dVAE6WlF3ddmx5U/s/1565614554/br/155760691603-l


DUKE OF EDINBURGH - COFFEE MORNING

Plenty of notice for this one:

On Friday 26th May, a group of Sixth Form
students are holding a charity coffee morning as
part of working towards their Duke of Edinburgh
Award.  They have chosen to support the charity
"Animals in Distress".

Families and friends are invited into school to
support the students and this charity. 

EASTER INVITATION INTO BIDWELL BROOK SCHOOL

TEMPEST PHOTOGRAPHY

Tempest are visiting today!
Packs will be sent home and you will have a couple of
weeks to place your order which will be returned to
school free of charge.  After this, you will need to pay
for delivery. Details will be in the pack.

DON'T FORGET!
WEDNESDAY 29TH MARCH 2023

10 am - 11.45 am
Upper School families to meet with Kate Bromage,
our new Head of School, in the Hall to enjoy a drink
from the Sixth Form cafe before visiting the
classrooms.

11.45 am
Would  you like to join the PTFA in Reception as they make the Easter
Raffle draw?!  Buy a ticket and you might have won a prize!

1.45 pm - end of day
Lower School families to meet with Kate Bromage, our new Head of
School, in the Hall to enjoy a drink from the Sixth Form cafe before visiting
the classrooms.  At the end of the day, you are more than welcome to take
your child home - just inform School Transport beforehand.



PTFA NEWS

PLANT SALE
Our Ever Popular

Plant Sale is happening on
FRIDAY 28TH APRIL

in Totnes.

A cheeky request but if
you are green fingered or

know someone who is,
please could a few extra
seeds be planted in the

coming weeks?!
 

 Donations of young
plants are always very

welcome nearer the time
of the Plant Sale.

Thank you.

NEXT PTFA MEETING
Join us this Friday, 24th March at 9.45 am in the
Loft at school. We've had a couple of new
members join recently so come and meet
some new friends! You'll receive a warm
welcome.

If you can't make the meeting, you can always
leave your name on Reception if you think you
can help out occasionally/spare an hour or two
every now and then for events. We'd love to
hear from you.





EXCITING TALENT ID OPPORTUNITIES
IN DISABILITY FOOTBALL FOR PLAYERS AND COACHES

 
 

2023 ENGLAND DISABILITY TALENT DAY
SATURDAY 10TH JUNE

 
10.30AM – 1.30PM

 
VENUE: MANADON SPORTS HUB, PLYMOUTH

ONLINE BOOKING FORM: HTTPS://FORMS.OFFICE.COM/E/V3NQT5DZSF 
 

FOR PLAYERS AGED 7 – 16 YEARS WITH THE FOLLOWING IMPAIRMENTS:
• CEREBRAL PALSY, PARTIALLY SIGHTED, DEAF

 
 
 
 
 

FA PARA FOOTBALL TALENT ID WORKSHOPS – ONLINE AND FREE
 

THESE SESSIONS ARE DESIGNED TO GIVE ANYONE INVOLVED IN ALL FORMATS
OF FOOTBALL THE OPPORTUNITY TO UNDERSTAND MORE ABOUT THE PARA

FOOTBALL PLAYER PATHWAY, WHO WE ARE LOOKING TO IDENTIFY & RECRUIT,
AND HOW TO GO ABOUT REFERRING TALENTED PLAYERS.

 
ONLINE BOOKING FORM: HTTPS://FORMS.OFFICE.COM/E/XRGWFV3XU5

 

http://forms.office.com/e/V3Nqt5DZsf
http://forms.office.com/e/XrgwFV3Xu5



